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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Our December 25, Christmas celebration was great. A big thank you to Pastor Nelson Mira and his wife 

Satomi for heading the preparation and the actual program. Thanks also to those who came and especially 

those who shared their talents to entertain our families and those who volunteered to participate in the 

games. It was quite a sight to see everyone laughing and having a good time. 

 

Camp True North, Washington State Winter Workshop, is still going on. I had the opportunity to join 

them yesterday and I was simply amazed with our young people who completely took ownership of this 

camp. Especially Yasu Ishiyama, Paige Wiesinger, Katya and Lisa Sergeeva who organized and 

coordinated everything from the venue, the speakers, the kitchen staff, the program, the rides, the 

fundraising etc. And Miyuki Granstrom who as Youth Pastor gave complete trust in them. I just want to 

express my gratitude to all staff, the participants and their parents, and all those who supported through 

prayers and by offering donations of their time, money and in kind. 

 

You can check the photos at Camp Tongil Facebook page 

 

We have upcoming events. New Year 2023 is coming up. New Year's eve, Saturday, December 31, 2022, 

I would like to invite you to join us in an online prayer to welcome the new year. We will use our Seattle 

Family Church zoom link. We will meet at 11:30 pm, hear a few testimonies, reflection. Then we will 

offer our midnight prayer. Please join us. 

 

January 1, we will have our New Year Sunday Service at Ballard Church at 11:00 am. 

 

January 7, ACLC outreach team meeting. 

 

January 8, after Sunday Service, we will have our townhall meeting Re: Seattle Properties 

 

Let us come together and share and welcome Heavenly Parent and True Parents inspiration. 

 

God bless and let us welcome the new year of 2023 with great hope. 

 

Love and prayers, 

 

Rosie Dijan Muyongo - Pastor 

 

Heavenly Parent's Holy Community in Seattle 

rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 


